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17 CFR Ch. II (4–1–14 Edition) § 201.42 

under penalty of perjury that the infor-
mation provided in the application is 
true and correct. 

[47 FR 610, Jan. 6, 1982, as amended at 54 FR 
53051, Dec. 27, 1989] 

§ 201.42 Net worth exhibit. 
(a) Each applicant, except a qualified 

tax-exempt organization or cooperative 
association, must provide with its ap-
plication a detailed exhibit showing 
the net worth of the applicant and any 
affiliates (as defined in § 201.34(f) of this 
part) when the proceeding was initi-
ated. The exhibit may be in any form 
convenient to the applicant that pro-
vides full disclosure of the applicant’s 
and its affiliates’ assets and liabilities 
and is sufficient to determine whether 
the applicant qualifies under the stand-
ards in this subpart. The administra-
tive law judge or the Commission may 
require an applicant to file additional 
information to determine its eligibility 
for an award. 

(b) Ordinarily, the net worth exhibit 
will be included in the public record of 
the proceeding. However, an applicant 
that objects to public disclosure of in-
formation in any portion of the exhibit 
and believes there are legal grounds for 
withholding it from disclosure may 
submit that exhibit in accordance with 
17 CFR 201.190. 

[47 FR 610, Jan. 6, 1982, as amended at 60 FR 
32795, June 23, 1995] 

§ 201.43 Documentation of fees and ex-
penses. 

The application shall be accompanied 
by full documentation of the fees and 
expenses, including the cost of any 
study, analysis, engineering report, 
test, project or similar matter, for 
which an award is sought. A separate 
itemized statement shall be submitted 
for each professional firm or individual 
whose services are covered by the ap-
plication, showing the hours spent in 
connection with the proceeding by each 
individual, a description of the specific 
services performed, the rate at which 
each fee has been computed, any ex-
penses for which reimbursement is 
sought, the total amount claimed, and 
the total amount paid or payable by 
the applicant or by any other person or 
entity for the services provided. The 

applicant may be required to provide 
vouchers, receipts, or other substan-
tiation for any fees or expenses 
claimed. 

§ 201.44 When an application may be 
filed. 

(a) An application may be filed when-
ever the applicant has prevailed in the 
proceeding or in a significant and dis-
crete substantive portion of the pro-
ceeding, but in no case later than 30 
days after the Commission’s final dis-
position of the proceeding. 

(b) For purposes of this rule, final 
disposition means the date on which a 
decision or order disposing of the mer-
its of the proceeding or any other com-
plete resolution of the proceeding, such 
as a settlement or voluntary dismissal, 
becomes final and unappealable, both 
within the Commission and to the 
courts. 

(c) If review or reconsideration is 
sought or taken of a decision as to 
which an applicant believes it has pre-
vailed, proceedings for the award of 
fees shall be stayed pending final dis-
position of the underlying controversy. 

[47 FR 610, Jan. 6, 1982, as amended at 54 FR 
53052, Dec. 27, 1989] 

§ 201.51 Filing and service of docu-
ments. 

Any application for an award or 
other document related to an applica-
tion shall be filed and served in the 
same manner as other papers in pro-
ceedings under the Commission’s Rules 
of Practice. In addition, a copy of each 
application for fees and expenses shall 
be served on the General Counsel of the 
Commission. 

§ 201.52 Answer to application. 

(a) Within 30 days after service of an 
application, counsel representing the 
Office or Division of the Commission 
may file an answer to the application. 
Unless the Office or Division of the 
Commission counsel requests an exten-
sion of time for filing or files a state-
ment of intent to negotiate under para-
graph (b) of this section, failure to file 
an answer within the 30-day period 
may be treated as a consent to the 
award requested. 
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